CABINET
SPECIAL MEETING

17th June, 2003

Meeting commenced:
11.00 a.m.
"
ended:
12.08 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Lea, Lancaster, Hinds, Mann, Warmisham and Warner
(Councillors V. Burgoyne, Daniels and Hudson, and representatives of partners, carers and users also attended)

364.
JOINT REVIEW OF SOCIAL SERVICES
Hester Ormiston, Lead Reviewer, and Anne Bretherton, Assistant Director, of the Audit Commission's Joint Review Team, submitted the report on the Joint Review of Social Services in Salford and addressed the Cabinet thereon.

Members and representatives asked questions and made comments on various matters, including -


(a)
the attendance of Lead Members at carers’/users’ forums, etc;


(b)
the good findings of the review, and the need to continue to improve;


(c)
examples of good practice as regards prevention measures in respect of looked-after children;


(d)
good communications;


(e)
partnership with the Primary Care Trust; and


(f)
changes in Social Services.



Councillor John Warmisham, Lead Member for Community and Social Services, submitted a draft Action Plan arising from the abovementioned Joint Review, and the Director of Community and Social Services drew attention to the priorities in that Plan.


Councillor Val Burgoyne, Chairman of the Health and Social Care Scrutiny Committee, welcomed the draft Action Plan, and commented on Scrutiny Committee involvement in this matter.


The Chairman thanked Hester Ormiston and Anne Bretherton for the way in which they had conducted the Joint Review and for presenting the findings of the Review to the Cabinet.  He also expressed his thanks for the hard work undertaken by the staff of the Community and Social Services Directorate.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report on the Joint Review of Social Services in Salford be received.
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